The following is “An Excerpt from a Letter from Lancaster”

in Japanese which was orginally published only in English
in the October 2009 issue.
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Rev. Nakano
with the
new pastor
Rev. Hirohito
Otsuka (a.k.a.
“Ankoya-san”)
at the Aino
Kirisuto Kyokai
Dedication

Enshu Kirisuto Kyokai

JTJ Graduation - Many hands were
raised after Rev. Nakano gave an altar
call to be dedicated to ministry.

Suzuki Family (Mther and 2 daugh-
ters) graduate together from JTJ on
March 20th.
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“I want to know Christ and the power of his resurrection...
and so, somehow, to attain to the resurrection from the dead.” Philippians 3:10, 11

Thank you for all your prayers and continued support. I've just been through my annual check-up
and was told that everything is fine and that my body is in good health. | am spending the spring
season ministering in Japan. This ministry keeps me constantly on the move but | know that | am
supported by the power of our resurrected Lord. The greatest experience for every Christian is when
they first meet Jesus Christ. | will remember it for the rest of my life of that day when | first met the
Lord at 15. It goes without saying that to be chosen by God (John 15:16) and to be known by God
(Gal. 4:9) is a blessing. For Paul, to be known and to know was “to know the power of his resurrec-
tion.” We experience this power as we continue to be lead by the Spirit. By faith this power of our
omnipotent God is bestowed upon us and the living Christ resides within our hearts. We have the
power to overcome the power of sin, of sadness, of temptation, of death and Satan as we live in fel-
lowship with the indwelling Christ daily in our lives. The Lord is with us, working in us to make His
Word evermore a certainty, a reality in our lives.



Mount Olive Ministries

Annual Board Meeting
March 8, 2010

We held our annual board of directors meeting
for MOM in March. We were especially grateful
for all our supporters, for our partnership with
various churches and for all the prayers support
which made 2009 so blessed.

Members of the Board:
President: Yuichiro Nakano
Vice President: Goro Obara
Treasurer: Eiko Matsunaga

Secretary: Meiko Nakano
Members:

Hitoshi Hida
Minako Tokumoto
Sayaka Nakano
Teruo Yamauchi
Japan: Midori Onda
US Mainland:Takehiro Fujikawa

We have a regular prayer meeting on Mondays
at the Haleola house in Honolulu, Hawaii.
The time has changed to 9:00 am.

We have experienced the many
joys of answered prayers.

Please send us your prayer requests.
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Email nakano@momhawaii.org
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New Board Members

Eiko Matsunaga leads worship
at our Hawaii MOM meetings
with her husband Tad. Eiko is an
excellent translator and pianist.
She is intelligent, conscientious
and kind. She is the daughter of
Rev. Bomukai in Japan and has
two daughters: Anna and Serah.
This year, Eiko was chosen as the new Treasurer for
MOM and has been an asset to our ministry. We are
grateful to have her on the Board.

KRR SR F

TEADZY REAEHICMOMELRDT— v 1) =5
— E7/ EERIEED

—. HRDHAFTEDRL AT LN DEELLY,
“ANDIREA (EAZETF) DEBEA, EoZLRFHHE
ENs, INHSZEEFFLIZL,

Goro Obara was voted the

new Vice President
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Starting April 7, Minako Tokumoto and Meiko Na-
kano will travel to Japan for their Sambi Hula Minis-
try. Their schedule will be difficult. Please keep them
in your prayers.
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We thank you for your prayers.

3/10  We left for Japan. It is still very cold but we are in good health. We will return to Hawaii on 4/20.
Meiko returned on 3/23 and will leave for Japan again on 4/7.

3/12  Graduation ceremony at Antioch Seminary and Bethany Church

3/13  “Please don't die” Love of Christ Church opening dedication with Pastor Otsuka. They minister
to those who are suffering emotionally and contemplating suicide.

3/14  Warm & friendly church service at Enshu Christ Church (Rev. Jiro Mineno).

3/15, 29 Three services at ITCN. There will be a meeting on the 22nd to discuss the future of ITCN.

3/16  “Word of Life” publishing company’s chapel time.

3/17-19 Last week of classes at JTJ Mission Seminary.

3/20  JTJ graduation ceremony. 230 guest and 65 students graduating.

3/21  Iwakura Church (Rev. Mutsuo Watanabe) Sunday Service and afternoon meeting. Every year in
spring we are invited there and every year we are blessed to see new people there at the church.

3/24  Yumiko Kuribari passed away (illustrator for the Rev. Nakano's book: Wa-iki-iki).

3/25  Fukagawa Holiness Church Barnabas ministry. (By Keisuke Sakai’s invitation)

3/28  Service at Tokyo Hitotsubu Church (Pastor Keiko Kyozuka)

4/1 JTJ Entrance Ceremony 4/2 New school year’s first semester of classes.

4/4 Easter Service at Osaka Ichibaku church 50th anniversary service (Rev. Haramura)

4/20  We will be travelling throughout Japan. Please see our calendar on our website for details and
future schedule. Please continue to pray for us during this time.



